
Report on Annual Students’ Seminar on “Democracy at Crossroads: India Election 2024” 

organised by the Department of Political Science on 29.05.2024 held in an online mode 

The Annual Students' Seminar of the Political Science Department was held on 29th May 

2024 in the online mode. The programme began with a prayer followed by the welcome 

address by the Teacher-In-Charge Dr Sudipta Midday who outlined the importance of the 

chosen theme. An address was delivered by the Vice Principal Prof. Binayak Bhattacharya 

stressing on the relevance of the theme in the contemporary time. There were 12 student 

presentations from three semesters. The closing remarks from the Judge Dr Sutapa Rani 

Dasgupta of the Department of History provided valuable insights on the new trends and 

challenges facing democratic India. The faculty members Ruth Rhea Khan, Jhelum Ghosh, 

Biswajit Prasad and Kushal Chakraborty encouraged the students to embrace all opportunities 

provided by the College to develop their analytical and communication skills by actively 

participating in all departmental activities. 
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From left: the Teacher-in-Charge, Dr. Sudipta Midday, IQAC Coordinator, Dr. Jaya 

Mukherjee and Prof. Ruth Rhea Khan of the Department of Political Science 

 

 

Dr. Sutapa Rani Dasgupta, Department of History, the honourable judge of the event 



 

Kaustav Chakraborty putting forward his point of view to the audience 

 

 

Ritika Thapa putting forward her point of view for the audience 



 

The current faculty of the Department- Prof. Ruth Rhea Khan, Ms. Jhelum Ghosh, Mr. 

Biswajit Prasad Hazam and Mr. Kushal Chakraborty in a frame 

 


